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Dear Parent and Carers, 
 
It would seem that the situation regarding Covid continues to be an ongoing one for us, and 
indeed for most schools in the county. I am aware through conversations with other 
Headteachers in our Trust that they are still encountering a steady stream of Covid cases 
amongst staff and pupils. This week has been particularly challenging for our school community 
as we have also had a large number of cases of Chicken Pox in Reception, and various other old 
school maladies affecting children and adults alike. I’m really grateful to all of the staff who have 
been so flexible and resilient in ensuring that we have been able to keep the school open for our 
pupils and in maintaining as smooth an operation as possible. 
 
The opportunities and challenges of an increasingly online world continue to play an ever-larger 
part in the lives of us all. There are great advantages of the digital age, not least that it allows us 
to communicate and interact with one another through a wider range of media than has ever 
been possible before. However, whilst I’m pretty certain that none of us need anything else to 
worry about at the moment, the fact is that as a school we are also dealing with more pupil 
online safety issues than ever before too.  
 
This rise in online safety concerns amongst our pupils is reflective of the national picture. It is 
perhaps inevitable that with access to the internet and the online world now easier than ever 
before, there are bound to be more opportunities for things to go wrong. As parents, it is 
incredibly difficult to monitor and police every online activity and interaction that your children 
have. It is equally difficult to know what the current threats are and how to keep your children 
safe in a rapidly and ever-evolving digital world. 
 
With this in mind we are therefore pleased to be able to offer our parents a free Parenting in the 
Online World information and help session being run by 
the highly-regarded Stay Safe Initiative via Zoom on 
Wednesday March 9th at 7pm. The session is being funded 
by Truro and Penwith Academy Trust and is open to any of 
our parents and carers. Places can be booked by scanning 
the QR Code here or on the poster on the next page. I 
would recommend that this would be a really worthwhile 
event for you to attend if at all possible.  
 
Thanks for your continued support. 

 
Martin Higgs 
Headteacher 





Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please contact 

Martin Higgs (Designated Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is out of school 

hours, please contact the Multi Agency Referral Unit on 

0300 1231 116;  

E-mail: multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Coronavirus symptoms 

The main symptoms are: 

A high temperature (hot to the touch 
on chest or back)  

OR 

A new, continuous cough (coughing a 
lot for more than an hour or 3 or more 
coughing episodes in 24 hours) 

OR 

A loss or change to your sense of smell 
or taste (you’ve noticed you cannot 
smell or taste anything or things smell 
or taste different to normal) 

If you or your child have any ONE or 
more of these you must get a COVID-19 
PCR test as soon as possible and stay at 
home and do not have visitors— only 
leave home to get the test. Please 
check the latest Government guidance. 
Please ring or email the school office as 
soon as possible to let us know. 

If your child tests positive over the 
weekend please email 
head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk 

You can book at test online at: 

https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-
test or phone the NHS test line 119. 

A reminder that there is no entry into the school 

buildings apart from into the office foyer area 

and that, when you are on the site, we would 

ask you to please wear a mask. Thank you.  

Although the rules in England regarding 
mask wearing have changed, we would 
appreciate it if you continue to wear a 
mask when you come into the foyer to 
speak to one of our office staff. You can, 
of course, still wear a mask outside on 
the school site if you still wish to do so. 

Staffing Update 

We’re delighted to welcome Rayna Robins to the 

Alverton team as our new School Crossing Patrol. 

She has completed her training and you will be 

able to say hello to her every morning and 

afternoon at the end of Toltuff Crescent. 

Dolls and dolls pushchairs wanted! 

Thank you to everyone who donated dolls for Key 

Stage 1 but please could we have some more if you 

have any at home that are no longer wanted. Many 

thanks. 

Half term 

Spring half term is from Monday 21st-Friday 

25th February and school will reopen on 

Monday 28th February. 

Drop off 

Please ensure that your child is not left unattended 

outside the school before 8am if they are 

attending Breakfast Club or 8.40am if they are 

arriving for normal school time.  If you need 

childcare before 8.40am please bring them to 

Breakfast Club via the office for which there is a 

small charge.  

mailto:head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk
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Minack Shakespeare Festival 
 
This week, Bodrifty took part in The Minack’s annual Shakespeare Festival, celebrating 
90 years of the Minack with a production of The Tempest, the first play performed at 
there. Last week, we had a brilliant workshop in school with John Brolly who helped us 
put together our own take on Act 3. On Tuesday the children had the amazing 
experience of acting on this iconic stage, joining four other schools to recreate The 
Tempest. The children did an incredible job, taking it all in their stride and thoroughly 
enjoying themselves. They did Alverton proud!  



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Wicks who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


STARS OF THE WEEK   

  

Kittiwakes  Olly  for his wonderful writing & recount of the Eden Project 

Curlews  Alexander for being a very kind friend to all children at school this week 

Puffins  Matilda for her wonderful start to her poem 

Owls   Lowan for being utterly on fire in his writing this week 

Kingfishers  Jayden for working really hard & making excellent behaviour choices 

Trencrom  Stacey for having a brilliant week & settling in so well. Welcome to Trencrom 

Lanyon  Yasmin for fantastic effort & resilience in PE. Well done 
Kerris   Niko  for his amazing understanding of tectonic plates in Geography this week  

Bodrifty  Megan for a fantastic performance in The Tempest at the Minack this week 

Bosigran  Jenson for focussing on his Maths & trying to improve 

Kenidjack  Kai  for working really hard & playing  a blinder in the football versus Parc Eglos 

Dinnertime  Logan Pi for his exceptional manners all of the time 

Breakfast Club Jacob  for always having lovely manners.     

 

Welcome to the February/
March issue of BlackbirdPie 
the What's On magazine in 
Cornwall for families, FREE 
via www.blackbirdpie.co.uk 

https://
www.blackbirdpie.co.uk/ 

Go Active After School 

provision 

Any queries or to book 

please contact Mr 

Timmons direct on 07843 

126833  or by emailing 

him on 

alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com  

https://click.mlsend.com/link/c/YT0xODc3NzIzOTM5NzY2MDE1NTA4JmM9bTZpOCZlPTU4MTA2MTcmYj04OTQzMzA4MjQmZD1lNGgydTR0.fOF6BrUa9Zlormj2HdIcsvkCiFtIaRLi-ywE6tDVc-c
https://click.mlsend.com/link/c/YT0xODc3NzIzOTM5NzY2MDE1NTA4JmM9bTZpOCZlPTU4MTA2MTcmYj04OTQzMzA4MjQmZD1lNGgydTR0.fOF6BrUa9Zlormj2HdIcsvkCiFtIaRLi-ywE6tDVc-c
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